“HUMBUG HIGH”

Sep   September 16, 2016

Dear Company Member:

Welcome to our winter show HUMBUG HIGH!  We are VERY excited that you are a part of our company!   

In this packet, you will find:

· A letter to your parents

· A Rehearsal Schedule  

· Scene Breakdown to connect with Rehearsal Schedule. 

· Core values for rehearsal

· Production Contract (due NO LATER THAN Monday, September 19)

If you are sick and are supposed to be at rehearsal that afternoon, please notify Mr. Cooper or Ms. Thompson as soon as possible.  Email or call (469) 633-4995.  If you know in advance that you will be absent, please send me an email or remind me in class that you have a conflict that day.  Excessive absences will result in your removal from the show.

Please make sure your parents read the letter addressed to them, which directly follows this one.  Both the parent and student should read and sign the Production Contract.

Please let us know if you have any questions!  We look forward to a great show!

Kind Regards,

Mr. Cooper and Ms. Thompson
September 16, 2016

Dear Parents, 
We have wonderful news!  Your child has been chosen to be a part of the cast or crew for Griffin Middle School’s Winter Show, “Humbug High” performing on November 15 and 16th.  We are excited to have your child as a part of the show. This will be a good experience for them. As a part of the Company, your child will have the opportunity to make new friends, work hard, and create something exciting.  


Please take note of the following expectations for members of the Cast and Crew:

· Attendance is MANDATORY at all rehearsals for which you child is called (Please note: schedule conflicts have been recorded from your child’s applications and any other conflicts must be discussed with Mr. Cooper or Ms. Thompson BEFORE any missed rehearsal). 

· More than two (2) unexcused absences from rehearsal will result in a recasting of your child’s role in the cast or crew.  If your student is sick, please contact us by 3:00pm to let us know.  My email is cooperg@friscoisd.org and Ms. Thompson is thompsona@friscoisd.org. The phone extension is 469-633-4995.

· It is your child’s responsibility to check and read the rehearsal schedule each day to see if they are rehearsing that day. They may also check the call board outside Mr. Cooper’s room for rehearsal dates & potential changes. Students should check with Mr. Cooper daily for any updates regarding the schedule. 

· All rehearsals start promptly at 3:45pm.  Tardiness to rehearsals is unacceptable. Most rehearsals will last until 5:30pm, excluding Tech Week, when rehearsals will last longer. 

· Inappropriate behavior will be handled by the director through the demerit system outlined on the contract. 
Please take note of the following expectations for parents of Company members:

· Arrange for your child to be picked up from the school within 5 minutes of the conclusion of rehearsal.

· Please contact me anytime with questions, concerns or comments!  My email is cooperg@friscoisd.org and my phone extension is 469-633-4995. 

